

28 October 2016

C81021

Jeremy Roundill fyi-request-4786-da37c203@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Mr Roundill

Thank you for your email of 18 October 2016, in which you request information regarding the Working Prisons policy and prisoner employment. Your request has been considered in accordance with the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA).

Within your request you asked for copies of all written advice given since the beginning of 2008 to the Minister of Corrections regarding the Working Prisons policy and prisoners working.

As the information you have requested is considered to be more closely connected to the functions of the Office of the Minister of Corrections, I have transferred part of your request in accordance with section 14 of the OIA. The Department will be responding to the remaining questions of your OIA in due course.

You may expect a response from the Office of the Minister of Corrections within 20 working days from the date they receive our transfer request.

I trust the information provided is of assistance.

Julie Miller

Yours sincerely

Manager Ministerial Services

Corporate Services